

	[image: ]





Autumn term second half newsletter 2021
Message from Mrs Buckley

Welcome to our second newsletter this school year.  It is lovely to see everyone back in school after half term.  Although COVID regulations have not changed, we are mindful of the rise in cases and would like to make you aware that any of our planned activities may need to be cancelled or amended.

We had hoped to be able to restart the bistro this half term.  However, in light of the current situation, we have decided to wait until Spring 2022.

Parent consultations - 9th November
We are still planning to hold our parent consultations in school on Tuesday, 9th November, from 3.20pm.  These are for those children in year 1,2,3 and 4.  Reception parents have already had their consultation.  I will be sending out google forms shortly.  We are mindful that some of you may not wish to attend in person, so there will be the opportunity to ask for a google meet virtual consultation instead.  If you wish to have this, your child’s teacher will be in touch to arrange a suitable date and time.

Visit from John Sadler - 16th November
John Sadler will be visiting the school to talk to the children about the history in the local area and Harbottle castle.

17th November - Mrs Archer will be taking the children on a walk around Harbottle.  This is part of the “our local area” section in our history curriculum.  This will take place in the afternoon, weather permitting!  Please ensure your child has warm, waterproof clothing and footwear that day.

19th November - is Children in Need appeal day.   This will be a non-uniform day with a suggested donation of £1 which will be given to the fund.

[bookmark: _GoBack]24th November - the children are going on a visit to Kidlandlee.  They will leave school straight after lunch and return for the end of the school day.  We are very excited about this visit as this may be the first of many as we are hoping to link with them and be part of some of the Green projects Mr and Mrs Stock have in place there.  

Wreath making - a fresh wreath making workshop will once again be held at Rachel Henry's in aid of the school (Westhills Farm) on Friday 9th December 1.00 - 3.00pm. A brilliant opportunity to be creative, inspired and learn a new skill.  The cost for the workshop is £10 and people need to book in advance so that numbers can be confirmed.  Please feel free to bring along anything you may have that could be used at the workshop. 

Christingle - we will be making Christingles in school on Friday 10th December and there will be a service in Alwinton Church on Sunday 12th December at 4.00pm.







School meals - Year 3 and 4 children lunch money for the second half is now due, a reminder via the school gateway will be sent out.

Bag2School - there will be a bag2school collection on Monday 8th November at 9.00am.  If you have anything you would like to donate, then can you please have the bags to the school gate for the collection.  If you wish to leave bags over the weekend prior to the collection, then can you please leave them at the bottom of our driveway.

School Photographer - the photographer will be in school on Monday 8th November. If you would like a photograph with siblings who are not at school, then please bring them along for 1.00pm.  The photographer will be adhering to all current Covid 19 regulations.

Evening Prayer sessions - Celtic-style evening prayer on a Thursday - 4.00pm in our yurt next to the school. These sessions are led by Catherine Iley, where all are welcome to attend.  

Academy Council - there will be a meeting of the Harbottle Academy Council on Wednesday 17th November.

Nativity - at the moment we will be going ahead with a Christmas play in Alwinton Church - 5.30pm on Tuesday 14th December.  However, this could change if Covid numbers are high but a decision will not be made until nearer the time.  If the play is not able to go ahead in Church, the performance will be videoed and uploaded onto tapestry for you.

Christmas lunch - the children will be having a fantastic Christmas lunch cooked by Mrs Rogers on Wednesday 15th December. If anyone who has a packed lunch would like to have a Christmas meal the cost will be £2.20.

Christmas party - this will take place from 1pm on Thursday 16th December with a socially distanced visit from Santa.  If your child wishes to bring party clothes for this, they can change into them at lunch time.  Mrs Rogers will be providing a party lunch.

Christmas jumper day - if your child has a Christmas jumper/ t-shirt/ dress, they can wear it to school on Friday 17th December.  If not, they can come in a non-school uniform.  If children would like to bring in a small game to play that would be fine.  

School holidays - we will be breaking up on Friday 17th December for our Christmas break and returning on Wednesday 5th January, 2022.
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